
Proclamation 

OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF THE COUNTY OF EL DORADO 
Recognizing Marshall Medical Center for the 2021 Top Hospital Award 

WHEREAS, Marshall Medical Center was named a Top General Hospital nationally by The Leapfrog 
Group. This award is widely acknowledged as one of the most competitive awards American 
hospitals can receive; and 

WHEREAS, The Leapfrog Group is a national nonprofit organization driving a movement for giant 
leaps forward in the quality and safety of American health care; and  

WHEREAS, the Top Hospital designation is recognized as the toughest standard-setter for healthcare 
safety, quality and patient care across many areas of hospital performance and is considered in 
establishing the qualifications for the award; and 

WHEREAS, The Leapfrog Group recently released Hospital Safety Grades for nearly 3,000 hospitals 
nationwide, giving Marshall an “A”. This grade is based on how well a hospital prevents medical 
errors, accidents, injuries, and infections that kill or harm patients which reflects the performance 
on more than 30 evidence-based measures; and 

WHEREAS, the President and CEO of the Leapfrog Group stated, “Even with the continued strain of 
the COVID-19 pandemic, Marshall has demonstrated an extraordinary dedication to excellent 
health care in El Dorado County. We congratulate the board, leadership, staff and clinicians who put 
their patients first”; and 

WHEREAS, Marshall Medical Center has been the face of healthcare in El Dorado County. The 
Center includes Marshall Hospital, a fully accredited acute care facility with 111 beds in Placerville; 
several outpatient facilities in Cameron Park, El Dorado Hills and Georgetown; and many community 
health and education programs. Marshall has over 220 licensed practitioners and over 1,400 
employees providing quality healthcare services to our communities. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT PROCLAIMED, that the El Dorado County Board of Supervisors does wish 
to congratulate Marshall Medical Center on receiving the Leapfrog award that recognizes how 
diligent staff, practitioners and management are to the citizens and patients of El Dorado County. 

Passed by the Board of Supervisors of the County of El Dorado at a regular meeting of said Board, held the 4th day of 
January, 2022. 

Attest: 
Kim Dawson 
Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
by: 

__________________________ ____________________________ 
Deputy Clerk       Lori Parlin, Chair, Board of Supervisors 
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